

On motion of Supervisor Jeffries, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, February 27, 2018, be adjourned in memory of Kirk Schrader, a prominent resident of Riverside County, California.

An inspirational force in the community, Kirk started with the Wildomar Cemetery District as a Groundsman in 1998 and led the organization as the Manager of Operations through the transition process to become part of the City in 2012. Many of the improvements at the Cemetery and City Parks are due to Kirk's fearless leadership, creativity, and dedication to seeking excellence in his work.

Kirk enjoyed playing baseball and was known for his great outlook on life and "ZZ Top beard." His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Kirk Schrader.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on February 27, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: February 27, 2018

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: meoles blein Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Tavaglione, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, February 27, 2018, be adjourned in memory of William D. "Bill" Rich, a native of Riverside, California who passed away on February 17, 2018, just a few months shy of his 90th birthday.

Rising from paperboy to publisher at The Press-Enterprise, Bill began his 52-year career as a substitute newspaper carrier in 1941 and continued with his own route a year later. He later joined the newspaper as a circulation district manager and was eventually promoted to circulation director. Bill continued to work his way up the ranks until he became publisher and general manager in 1989. When Bill retired in 1993, he was the newspaper's longest-tenured employee.

During Bill's career, the newspaper's circulation rose from 12,000 to 157,000 and, at its peak, had a staff of 1,300. Remembered as the best supervisor in the world, he influenced many people through his leadership, encouragement, and support.

Bill was active in several community organizations. He was past president of the Riverside Area United Way and past chairman of the Economic Development Partnership and the Riverside County Chapter of the American Red Cross. He was also a member of the Monday Morning Group and the Kiwanis Club of Riverside. During a one-year break from his newspaper career, he proudly served in the U.S. Army during the Korean War.

Bill was a loving and devoted husband, father, grandfather, great-grandfather, mentor, and friend. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of William D. "Bill" Rich.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on February 27. 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: February 27, 2018

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: We De De Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Tavaglione, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, February 27, 2018, be adjourned in memory of Larry Emerson Fogleman, a 79-year-old former resident of Riverside, California who passed away on February 14, 2018 in Boise, Idaho.

Born and raised in Riverside, California, Larry moved to Nampa, Idaho in 1995 when retired from the Riverside Police Department after 31 years of service. He loved his career with the Police Department and enjoyed countless great memories of those he served with for so many years. He participated in the Police/Fire Olympics as a swimmer on a team triathlon, winning several gold medals. He also was the kicker for the RPD football team up until just before he retired.

Larry and his wife Kiki moved to Idaho shortly after their retirements from the City of Riverside. He soon began volunteering at Nampa Police Department where he helped in performing background investigation for new hires. He enjoyed the comradery of officers at NPD. They attended Lakeview Bible Church where Larry served as a deacon and a greeter, and loved helping wherever there was a need. He also volunteered for five years with Meals on Wheels from Mercy Hospital in Nampa.

Larry was a loving and devoted husband, father, grandfather, brother, uncle, and friend. He was preceded in death by his daughter Suzanne in 1991 and his parents Merwin Fogleman and Mary Cizek. He is survived by his wife Kiki; his son Christopher Fogleman; his brother Kent (wife Mary); his grandchildren Chad, Cierra (fiancé Adam), Cody, Nicholas and Chloe Fogleman; his two sisters-in-law Paula Bullman and Eva Marie (husband Richard) Fowler; nephew David Fogleman; and nieces Joni Fogleman, BJ Bullman, and Stephanie Alba.

Larry's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Larry Emerson Fogleman.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on February 27, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: February 27, 2018

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: More John Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Tavaglione, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, February 27, 2018, be adjourned in memory of Virginia MacDonald, a resident of Riverside, California who passed away on February 5, 2018.

Born in 1944, "Ginny" was raised in Arizona and graduated from Cal Western in San Diego where she met her husband of 48 years, Greg MacDonald. After their marriage, they settled in Riverside, California where she began her prominent career.

A skilled administrator and mentor to many, Ginny worked in the public education and nonprofit sectors, including as a teacher, a caseworker for the Children's Home Society, and codirector of the YWCA. She retired in 2006 after a 23-year career at the Riverside Community College District, beginning as director of the RCCD Foundation and ending as executive assistant and chief of staff to the chancellor.

An instrumental force in the community, Ginny was recognized for her outstanding service and leadership. She received the Athena Award, the YWCA Woman of Achievement Award, and the Junior League Silver Raincross Award.

Ginny was a loving and devoted wife, mother, sister, aunt, and friend. Her beloved son Matthew preceded her in death at age 36 in 2009.

Ginny's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Virginia MacDonald.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on February 27, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: February 27, 2018

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Mosloe Deim Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Tavaglione, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, February 27, 2018, be adjourned in memory of Deputy Norma Sandoval, a 39-year-old resident of Jurupa, California who after a courageous battle with cancer passed away on January 28, 2018.

A dedicated public servant, Deputy Norma Sandoval worked for the Riverside Sheriff's Department for 11 years. She sought to serve her community by protecting those who could not protect themselves and to make a difference in the lives of every community member she came across.

After obtaining a Bachelor's Degree from the University of California-Irvine, Deputy Sandoval began her career in law enforcement with the United States Border Patrol in 2003. In June 2006, she joined the Riverside County Sheriff's Department. She was assigned to the Robert Presley Detention Center after graduating from the RSO Academy.

In October 2008, Deputy Sandoval was transferred to the Perris Station and assigned to Patrol Operations. She quickly caught the attention of her supervisors as being an outstanding law enforcement officer. As a result, she was selected to be a field-training officer and trained several new deputies. She excelled as a field-training officer and received praise from her trainees, peers, and supervisors.

Due to her success as a field-training officer and mentor, Deputy Sandoval was assigned to the Ben Clark Training Center as a drill instructor for the Sheriff's Basic Academy in June 2012. She excelled in this position and received accolades from her supervisors and the community. She was then assigned to the Perris Gang Task Force where she excelled as well. She was also an excellent marksman and finished near the top of a task force target shooting competition.

Deputy Sandoval will always be remembered as an outstanding deputy sheriff, an incredible beat partner, a heartwarming friend, and a loving wife and mother. She is survived by her husband Deputy Alberto Pulido and her two sons Johnny Gonzalez Sandoval and Albert Michael Pulido; her sisters Elizabeth, Jenny, and Elvia; and her brother Ernest Sandoval.

Deputy Sandoval's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Deputy Norma Sandoval.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on February 27, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes,

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: February 27, 2018

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Method Heim Deput

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, February 27, 2018, be adjourned in memory of Robert "Bob" Stangel, a prominent resident of Corona, California who passed away on Valentine's Day, 2018.

Born on October 7, 1940 in a small farmhouse in Orchard, Nebraska, Bob's education began in a small public school in Tecumseh, where he attended kindergarten through the eleventh grade. His family then moved to San Diego, California, where he attended St. Augustine High School, a Catholic, all boys' school. After graduating from high school, he received an athletics scholarship from the University of Oregon, where he attended from 1958 to 1959. He then transferred to Lower Columbia, Washington in 1959. From 1959 to 1960, he attended Chaffey College in California. From 1960 to 1964, he attended Long Beach State, where he earned his Bachelor of Arts Degree in Physical Education in 1964. He earned his Master's Degree in Physical Education from Azusa Pacific College in 1973.

Bob began his successful coaching career as an assistant coach at Cantwell High School from 1964 to 1967. He then accepted a teaching/coaching position from 1967 to 1972 at Notre Dame High School in Riverside, California and led them to a CIF title in 1970. In 1973, he accepted a coaching position at Sunnyvale High School. From 1974 to 1999, Bob served as the head football coach at Mt. San Jacinto College. During his tenure, he was named Conference Coach of the year seven times and Region III Coach of the Year three times. In 1998, he was named State Coach of the Year.

When Bob retired after the 1999 season, the Eagles were ninth in the nation and fourth in the state in the power rankings. He was added to the State Coaches' Hall of Fame, and in 2010, was inducted into the inaugural MSJC Hall of Fame. In 2013, the Hemet Sportsman's Club created a "Stangel Trophy" award that is presented annually to the San Jacinto Valley's top senior football player. He dedicated many service hours to his coaching profession by serving as the California Community College football Coaches Association Membership Chairman/Treasurer from 1975 to 2011. In 1998, he was named the CCCFCA State Coach of the year, and in 2003, he was inducted into the Hall of Fame.

A loving and devoted husband, father, grandfather, mentor, and friend, Bob was preceded in death by his wife Elaine in November 2017. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Robert "Bob" Henry Stangel.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on February 27, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: February 27, 2018

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: McCleblin Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, February 27, 2018, be adjourned in memory of Marlene Caro, an 82-year-old longtime resident of Perris Valley, California who passed away on February 1, 2018.

Known for her thoughtfulness by all, Marlene had lifelong friends that she had met at Val Verde Elementary School. She graduated from Perris High School in 1957 and married Newell Carol in 1961. Marlene loved her community and spent many years in service to the Perris Valley. She retired from the Perris Elementary School District.

Marlene was preceded in death by her husband Newell. She is survived by her daughters Sharon Robinson, Angie Whitaker, and Jan Sutton; grandchildren Thomas Robinson, Amy Sutton, David Sutton, Jeremy Whitaker, Jacob Whitaker, and Andreya Whitaker and their families. She also leaves behind her son-in-law Richard Howard; sister Margaret Blowers; and brother Ray Curtis as well as many nieces, nephews, cousins, and friends.

Marlene's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Marlene Caro.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on February 27, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: February 27, 2018 Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Mechaline Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, February 27, 2018, be adjourned in memory of Donna Schwerin, a 74-year-old resident of Menifee, California who passed away on February 11, 2018.

Raised in Southern California, Donna retired after 30 years from McDonnell Douglas. She loved to travel, gamble, sing, and spend quality time with family and friends.

Donna was a loving and devoted wife, mother, sister, grandmother, and friend. She was preceded in death by her husband Leonard. She is survived by her sister Dianne Daly; daughter Lynn Crancer (husband Walter); son William (wife Marilyn); grandchildren Wally and Lindsey Crancer, Melissa Schwerin, and Minda Crancer; and great-grandchildren Blake, Jaxson, Wyatt, Sophie, Shawn, and India.

Donna's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Donna Schwerin.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on February 27, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: February 27, 2018

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Meckee Heim Deput

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, February 27, 2018, be adjourned in memory of Fred Anthony Warner, a prominent resident of Banning, California.

Born in 1925 in Los Angeles, California, Fred was a proud veteran of Guadalcanal and served 41 years with Los Angeles Police Department, LAX Los Angeles Airport, and the Los Angeles Harbor Police Forces. Known to his friends and family as "The Fox," his life was defined in both service to his country and society.

After the attack on Pearl Harbor, Fred enlisted in the U.S. Navy at the age of 17. He was sent to Guadalcanal, where he earned a Purple Heart when his ship was blown in half and sunk by a Japanese torpedo plane. He spent the next few years in the Pacific Theater earning several combat citations. He also documented much of the experience as a photographer capturing images not just of the war but also the island natives who tried to live in peace.

When he returned home, Fred served in the U.S. Air National Guard, married his high school sweetheart, Carol "Slim" Myers, and took a job at Warner Bros. Studios. He was then hired on to the LAPD beginning his life-long career in law enforcement. After 25 years with LAPD, he became the top law enforcement officer at LAX International Airport, where he redefined airport security and put in place security innovations that are still the standard today. He then became the Chief and Port Warden of World Port Los Angeles, where he worked to modernize the joint task force that would later become part of the first line of defense against terrorism.

After he retired, Fred moved to Sun Lakes, California, where he volunteered to serve on the Banning Police and Fire Commission. He was a member of the American Legion, Elks Lodge Beaumont, Rotary Club, The Sun Lakes Arts League, International Culture Club, The Golf Club, The Big Band Dance Club, and was part of the cast of The Sun Lakes Follies for several years. He also donated to several charities including, The United States Coast Guard Foundation, The Humane Society, Paralyzed Veterans Of America, and The Make The World A Better Place Foundation.

Fred was a loving and devoted husband, father, grandfather, great-grandfather, protector, and friend. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Fred Anthony Warner.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on February 27, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: February 27, 2018

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: mechae the m Deput

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, February 27, 2018, be adjourned in memory of John Bradford Lyons, a 66-year-old resident of Beaumont, California who passed away on February 8, 2018.

Born on September 28, 1951 in Washington, D.C. Brad graduated at 16 with the first graduating class of Mission Viejo High School in 1968. He attended Johns Hopkins University and the University of Arizona.

Brad began his long and successful career in the automobile industry in 1978. His success led to various management positions with Toyota, Lexus, and Mercedes Benz. In 2003, he moved the family west to the Coachella. He loved the valley and its sun and heat.

John was a loving and devoted husband, father, son, brother, uncle, grandfather, and friend. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of John Bradford Lyons.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on February 27, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: February 27, 2018

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Molec Weige Deput

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, February 27, 2018, be adjourned in memory of Sabrina (Chase) Rutkoff, a 38-year-old resident of Menifee, California who passed away on February 8, 2018 and will always be remembered for her infectious laugh, radiant smile, and optimistic nature.

Born on February 12, 1979 in San Diego, California, Sabrina graduated from Poway High School in 1997. She went on to earn her Liberal Arts Degree from San Diego State University in 2001 and a Master's Degree in Education from National University. She married her sweetheart Jared Rutkoff in 2002 and had two adored children, Cole and Cameryn

In 2005, Sabrina began her prominent teaching career at Paloma Valley High School, where she taught English and worked as a Literacy Coach. She transferred to Heritage High School in 2009, where she continued to teach English and worked as ELD chair. Most recently, she began teaching 2nd grade at Mesa View Elementary School to pursue using her credential in primary education and to help mold young minds.

Sabrina was a loving and devoted wife, mother, daughter, sister, granddaughter, aunt, and friend. Her memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Sabrina (Chase) Rutkoff.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on February 27, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: February 27, 2018 Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, February 27, 2018, be adjourned in memory of 17 lives that were taken due to a shooting at Stoneman Douglas High School in Broward County, Florida. This senseless act took the lives of innocent victims, 14 of them were under the age of 18.

Victims' Names:

Peter Wang, 15

Alyssa Alhadeff, 14 Scott Beigel, 35 Martin Duque Anguiano, 14 Nicholas Dworet, 17 Aaron Feis, 37 Jaime Guttenberg, 14 Chris Hixon, 49 Luke Hoyer, 15 Cara Loughran, 14 Gina Montalto, 14 Joaquin Oliver, 17 Alaina Petty, 14 Meadow Pollack, 18 Helena Ramsay, 17 Alex Schachter, 14 Carmen Schentrup, 16

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the victims of this horrific tragedy as well as their families.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on February 27, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: February 27, 2018

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Mercle Helen Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, February 27, 2018, be adjourned in memory of Anthony "Tony" Baur, a Retired Lieutenant with the Riverside County Sheriff's Department, who passed away on February 9, 2018.

Tony began his service with the Sheriff's Department on November 2, 1990. In December of 1998, he promoted to Investigator and worked in the Special Investigations Bureau as well as the Palm Desert Station. Tony then promoted to Sergeant on July 20, 2006, working assignments at the Indio Station, Forensic Services, Thermal Station, and the Personnel Bureau. After promoting to Lieutenant in 2015, he worked at the Palm Desert Station until his retirement on February 1, 2018.

Tony is survived by his wife and three children. He was a loving and devoted husband, father, and friend whose memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Anthony "Tony" Baur.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on February 27, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: February 27, 2018

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Mooked Deputy

AGENDA NO.